
   

 

   

 

northeast lion 

District 14H Newsletter  

  

   March, 2024  

                                  Edition 9 
 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

From The Desk of District Governor  

March 1, 2024 

 

Let me be the first to wish everyone a Happy St. Patrick’s Day! Get out your shillelagh 
and get ready for the parade! We have only had limited interest in attending the 
parade on March 9th in Scranton. If you want to get a group of lions and have some 
fun, you need to contact PDG Butch Sands and let him know.  

 

The District Cabinet meeting was a success and we enjoyed hosting our state Council 
Chair Dr. Linda Zeneski! Thank you to everyone who attended and showed support 
for our district.  

 



   

 

   

 

IPDG Allan, VDG Sandy attended the State Council Meeting in State College on 
February 2-4, 2024 have completed the bulk of our Club Visitation Schedule. If we 
have not visited your club, there is still time to get slotted in the schedule! FVDG 
Sandy is out in Illinois attending Lions Training! We will here from her next month!  

 

Please say “Hi” to your fellow Lions at the Parade, and support the events happening 
in your communities!  

 

 

Keep Serving,  

Dave  

Lion David P Rudis  

DG 14H 

         

From the desk of 1st VDG Sandra Thubborn 

 

Please pardon 1st VDG Sandra from submitting her monthly letter.  She is currently in 
Chicago, Ill for District Governor training.  She will return next month and she wishes 
everyone a Happy St. Patty’s Day! 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
International News 

Membership Types 

Traditional 

Most Lions clubs are formed on the traditional club model. These clubs bring together a 
group of service-minded individuals who want to better their community and meet locally 



   

 

   

 

on a regular basis.   The most common membership type. Our 1.3 million members in 
more than 47,000 clubs all over the world work to better their communities and fight for 
Lions Clubs International’s global causes. 

 

Specialty 

Specialty clubs are much like traditional clubs, but bring together a group of individuals 
who share a common interest in addition to a commitment to service. A specialty may 
share a hobby, like snowboarding or knitting, or a common cultural background.  

 

Virtual 

Virtual clubs conduct some or all club meetings remotely, over the phone or via the 
internet. This club type allows a more widely-distributed group of club members to plan 
and execute service projects with ease, and is a great fit for those with busy schedules.  

 

Campus 

Campus clubs offer students the opportunity to build leadership skills, and create a 
common bond of service with fellow students. Members of campus clubs may also be 
eligible for student membership—see "Membership Types" for more details. 

 

LEO 

Leo Clubs provide an opportunity for youth and young adults to serve in their 
communities, develop leadership skills and grow as individuals. There are two kinds of 
Leo Clubs - Alpha Leos (ages 12-18) and Omega Leos (ages 18-30). 

 

 

LEO-Lion 



   

 

   

 

Leo-Lions clubs may be formed by any group of 20 charter members consisting of at 
least 10 former Leos. These clubs are just one option for Leos to transition to Lions 
membership. Leos may also form charter or join other types of traditional Lions club.   

 

Family 

Allows relatives living in the same house to volunteer together at a reduced dues rate. 
Children cannot become members, but can participate in the Cub Program, which 
allows children under age 12 the opportunity to build a lifelong dedication to helping 
others. 

 

Visit lionsclubs.org to find out more information about these various different 
types of clubs that are offered.  Should you have any questions about 
starting a new club; please feel free to contact our District Governor Dave 
Rudis or any of his cabinet members.   

 

 

LCIF News 

From LCIF Chairperson Douglas X. Alexander 

Greetings, Lions and Leos! 

The generosity of Lions and Leos, through individual and club support, makes it possible for LCIF to magnify hope 
around the world – especially in times of crisis. Recently, a tornado hit southeastern sections of the USA, leveling 
communities in Mississippi. Lions responded immediately. As humanitarians, our organization grieves for those 
impacted by natural disasters like this one, but we pair our grief with action. We funded a US$50,000 Major 
Catastrophe grant and a $10,000 Emergency grant to empower Lions in District 30-M, Mississippi to help their 
communities recover. In our first story below, you will see how Lions are still responding to earthquake victims in 
Turkey and Syria. Additionally, Lions have continued to serve the needs of Ukrainian refugees one year after the war 
began. When disasters strike, Lions are there, serving for as long as necessary. I encourage everyone to consider 



   

 

   

 

donating to LCIF’s Disaster Relief Fund to ensure Lions can always be there to support those impacted by disasters. 
Thank you to those who have already donated to the foundation. As humanitarian needs continue to increase around 
the world, your donations to LCIF help make so much of our service possible. 

State News 
 

 

 

  

As the new school year starts, consider sponsoring a band member from your 
school district.  To see if there is a student or two from your district, please contact 

Lion Vince LoRusso from the Abington Lions Club at vincelorusso@gmail.com or 
PDG Cathy Metschulat at c.metschulat@outlook.com Thank You!  

  

 

Pennsylvania State Council of Lions Clubs  

Deb Burkholder, State Administrator  

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lionsclubs.org%2Fen%2Fgive-how-to-give%2Fmore-ways-to-give%3Futm_source%3DEloqua%26utm_campaign%3DLCF_EN_ChairpersonApr_A_1086740301%26utm_medium%3Demail%26elqTrackId%3DBC3472DD204B21541778102FA26FD6BB%26elq%3D0c5803e61a424801a5de678aa669b31a%26elqaid%3D29612%26elqat%3D1%26elqCampaignId%3D3921&data=05%7C01%7C%7C4919c0f9d92243b513b608db47f94886%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638182908219074940%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CJQ6JfoH5J%2FO4GP4y3yPxzA5uqaeZ%2Fg4VVEhW2HRDjw%3D&reserved=0


   

 

   

 

PA State Council of Lions Clubs  

949 East Park Drive  

Harrisburg, PA 17111  

Office: 717.564.2586 * Fax: 717.564.2880 **Cell 717-816-4999  



   

 

   

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 



   

 

   

 

 



   

 

   

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets are now available for 
$5 for this years annual Duck Race.  Being 
held on July 21st at PA Lions Beacon Lodge 
Camp during the 75th Anniversary Celebration! 
Post time is at 12:30 p.m. 

 

Don’t wait, get them now by contacting PDG 
Cathy or PDG Bill Metschulat. 

c.metschulat@outlook.com 

mailto:c.metschulat@outlook.com


   

 

   

 

wmetschulatsr@yahoo.com 

 

Proceeds benefit the camps maintenance. 

1st place $1,000 2nd place $500 

3rd place $250    4th place $125  5th place $125 

 

 

Abington Lions Club 

The Abington Lions Club was able to secure a grant from the North Pa Lions Service 
Foundation for $8,428.10, for the Clarks Summit Fire Co. to Acquire 8 Thermo imagining 
cameras and 2 charging stations. 
The photo attached shows from L-R Fire Chief Jay Miller, Past District Governor Joe 
Skinner Lions club treasurer, Ed Wedowloski Fire Captain, Lion President Shirley Skinner, 
Lion members Karyn Bevard, Rich Winslow, John Skaluba. 
 
Also, The Abington Lions are going to have a joint meeting with the Abington Rotary on 
March 21st at Colarusso's. 

mailto:wmetschulatsr@yahoo.com


   

 

   

 

 

   

 

 

The Dunmore Lions Club received a non matching grant in the amount of ten 
thousand Dollars ($10,000.00) towards installing an ADA compliant entrance 
and ramp at the Nancy Kay Holmes Branch in the Green Ridge section, 
Scranton Pa. The grant was made possible by the Northeast Pennsylvania 
Lions Service Foundation (NEPALSF) located in Macungie, Pennsylvania. 

Pictured below are members of the Dunmore Lions Club and The Scranton 
Public Library. 

Lion President James Colangelo, Lion Vice President , Thomas Cola., 
Scranton Public Library CEO Scott , SPL member, Anita Cola, Lion Grant 
Chairman , Michael Colangelo. 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

The Jefferson Township Lions Club 

Please join us for our annual Lenten dinners, served every Friday through 
March from 5-7 p.m.  We have a nice variety of foods and even dessert!  

 

 

 

North Pocono Minisink Lions Club  
  



   

 

   

 

Moscow Elementary Center (MEC) held their annual Dr. Seuss Day event on Feb. 26, 2024. 
The Lions Club donated over 
200 books for the event which were distributed to all MEC Kindergarten students by Mrs. 
Powell and Ms. Rotherforth with help from all Kindergarten Teachers.  Pictured is one of 
Mrs. Powell's Library Kindergarten classes.  In the background attending the event are 
Lions L to R: John Croom, Brian Strauch and Donny Brown (Chairman Ron Donati 
absent). 
A few of the students and Readers for the event are grandchildren of Lions Ron and 
Donny. 
  
Pres. Tony Seidita reported that the current fundraiser Holiday Happiness Calendar Raffle 
has winner payouts of $4700 to date and is planning on a Spring Calendar Raffle.  
  
The bicycle recycling program, under the direction of Lion Joe Pierangeli, is already 
purchasing new parts and getting ready for a busy spring. 
  
Lion Brian Strauch has set dates in April '24 for a new "Girls On Guard" program.  The 
new program will be under the title of "Reduce the Risk" and is open to all North Pocono 
High School girls. Training will take place at the High School on selected regular school 
days after school dismissal. 
 

 

Scott Township Lions Club 



   

 

   

 

 

 

DISTRICT SIGHT & HEARING MEETINGS HAVE RESUMED, COME JOIN US! 

We will meet at the Joe Terry Center on Montdale Road at 6:30 p.m., on 
Thursday, March 24th.  



   

 

   

 

 

  

 

MARCH 9TH COME ON OUT AND BE IN A PARADE!  

PDG Harold “Butch” Sands from the Tunkhannock Lions Club will provide the pick-
up truck and trailer for the parade.  Have fun with other Lions from the area.  Bring 
a friend even because the more the merrier!  Please let PDG Fran or PDG Butch 
know if you would like to join us so that we can have a rough idea to how many will 
be coming.     Don’t miss the fun! 

 

Hello Lions of 14-H. 

  The following spots for the State Convention 2025 are as follows: 

- Secretary -     - Treasurer - PCC Mark Kusma 



   

 

   

 

- Registration -      - Certification -  

- Elections -     - Rules -  

- Resolutions -     - Sergeant at Arms -   

- Convention Program Booklet -  - Seminars and Displays -  

- Transportation -    - All State Band Liaison - Vince LaRusso 

- Necrology - PDG Cathy Metschulat and PDG Bill Metschulat 

 

- Banquets:  

     - General Banquet Chairperson -  

     - Friday Luncheon -  

     - Friday Night Hospitality -  

     - Saturday Luncheon -  

     - Sunday Melvin Jones Breakfast -  

 

A meeting is to be announced at a later date.  It will be in March.   

If you have any questions or to volunteer for a spot prior to the meeting, email me 
at liondavebarrett@gmail.com 

PDG Dave Barrett 

 

District by the numbers…665  
Abington                           29    
Benton                              16  
Blakely-Peckville                12  
Dalton                               10  

mailto:liondavebarrett@gmail.com


   

 

   

 

Dunmore                           22 
Eynon Archbald                      78  
Falls                                  43  
Forest City                                17                    
Hawley-Lake Wallenpaupack          12  
Honesdale                         64  
Jefferson      30 
 Jermyn                             9 
 Jessup                                                                    14 
Lake Ariel                           18  
Mayfield                            15  
Minisink                             20 
Minooka                            36  
Montrose                           33 
Old Forge                          19  
Olyphant                           26  
Ransom                                      11              
Scott Township                             31  
Scranton                           21  
So Abington                        6  
Stone Bridge                     22  
Taylor                                20 
Tunkhannock                     22  
Waymart                            18  
 
 



   

 

   

 

 
 

Dunmore Lions CLub     Old Forge Lions Club 

SALVATORE A MARCHESE     WALTER ERMOLOVICH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

All Lions Clubs of District 14H, please share your service 
projects  to be posted in the newsletter.  

 

 Pictures are always welcome!   

 

Committee Chairs, you are also welcome to add an article 
to the newsletter.   

 

You can submit your entries to IPDG  

Cathy Metschulat @ c.metschulat@outlook.com  
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